é::? Smithsonian Institution

Office of General Counsel
Via US Mail
April 26, 2006

Carl Malamud

Senior Fellow

Center for American Progress
1333 H Street, NW
Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Malamud:

The Smithsonian Institution has received your letter, dated April 4, 2006, in which you
request under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) documents pertaining to the recently
announced agreement between the Smithsonian Institution and Showtime Networks.

The Smithsonian is not subject to the Freedom of Information Act. See Dongv.
Smithsonian Institution, 125 E.3d 877 (D.C. Cir. 1998), cert. denied, 524 U.S. 922 (1998). The
Smithsonian Institution provides information to the public in keeping with the mandate to
“increase and diffuse knowledge.” See 20 U.S.C. §§ 41 et seq. Your request will be handled in
that context. The Smithsonian Institution adheres to the principles of the FOIA and relevant
case law when answering requests.

The Smithsonian Institution makes every effort to provide a response within a
reasonable time taking, taking account of the scope and depth of each request. We will contact
you again when we have further information.

Best wishes,

(=

Anne@y‘qcher

Office of General Counsel

Smithsonian Institution Building, Suite 302
P.Q. Box 23286

Washington, D.C. 20026-3286

202 633 5115 {Telephone}

202 357 4310 {Fax}



